Pueblo Municipal Shooters, Inc. Annual Meeting Minutes January 19, 2019



- I. <u>Call to Order</u> The annual meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Board President Terry Curtis.
- II. <u>President's Message</u> President Terry Curtis presented a recap of the year's numerous accomplishments, work and community outreach by PMS throughout 2018.
- III. <u>Introduction Of The BOD</u> The Board of Directors present included President Terry Curtis, vice president Bob Covington, treasurer Peggy Walker, secretary Christian Nordstrom and at large members, Tom Bailey, Bill Morris, Lexi Swearingen, Nick Mangini and Vic Gustafson was absent because of a death in the family.
- IV. <u>2018 Annual Meeting Minutes</u> Presented by Terry Curtis.
- V. <u>2018 Financial Report</u> Presented by Peggy Walker who also recognized and thanked the banquet committee and volunteers responsible for the 2019 banquet.
- VI. <u>2018 Membership Report</u> Presented by Terry Curtis who reported a 2018 year-end member total of 731. Makeup of the membership was 335 family, 347 seniors.
- VII. <u>Board Of Directors Election/Balloting</u> –Peggy Walker, Bill Morris, Tom Bailey, Nick Mangini and Vic Gustafson were all up for reelection. There were no nominations from the floor. The incumbents presented their positions and were all re-elected by acclamation.
- VIII. <u>Situational Awareness</u> Zach Swearingen gave a great talk about situational awareness and a little about his Navy Seal experience.
 - IX. <u>Jr. Marksman Recognition</u> Nick Mangini outlined various awards and recognition earned by the shooters who completed the program.
 - X. <u>Volunteer Recognition</u> Terry Curtis recognized the numerous volunteers who spent time keeping the range operational in 2018 as their dedication kept the range open and running well throughout the year. 55 members tracked more than 3500 hours of volunteer time for 2018. 30 members with over 20 volunteer hours, 12 members with over 100 hours.
 - XI. Golden Eagle Award The Golden Eagle award was presented to Nick Mangini for his continued dedication, volunteerism and efforts on behalf of the range and its many programs during 2018.

The business meeting was adjourned at 8:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted January 25, 2019 Christian Nordstrom